EAA MINUTES Chapter 206

March 17, 2016

The meeting took place at the Yakima Airpark meeting room. There were 26 present.

- I The meeting was brought to order at 7:02pm by Co-President Lance Sorensen.
- II A motion was made to accept the minutes of the last meeting as published on our web sight. The motion was seconded and passed.
- III There were no guests.
- IV Marv Pugh, treasurer, gave his report. The treasury has a balance of \$3733.95. Chapter dues need to be paid by those who haven't. A motion was made to accept the treasurer's report. The motion was seconded and passed.
- V Steve Sunquist has made a checklist for the operation of the new projector. It is located at the computer.
- VI The meeting continued with old business.
 - A. Sanford Reims asked for 3 more volunteers for the flying club. They meet every 1st and 3rd Thursday of the month at 6:00pm.
 - B. The next Young Eagle's event will be Saturday, April 2 at 10:00am at the hanger of Ola Vested. It may be the last Young Eagle's event here. Children 10-17 are invited that are in addition to the West Valley ROTC participants. About 10 are now scheduled and there is room for 10 more. Older people and parents are also invited although they are not covered by EAA insurance under the Young Eagle's umbrella. The new requirements for pilots involved in the Young Eagle flights are not as yet being enforced.
- VII The roster has been updated. A hard copy will be handed out at the next chapter meeting. If any member needs address or phone information they can ask Stu Copeland.

VIII Upcoming dates of interest are:

- A. The spring breakfast on May 21st.
- B. The fall breakfast on October 15th.
- C. The Christmas party on December 8th.
- D. The Prosser picnic will be coordinated by Paul Zeimetz. A date will be determined. He will try to tie this in with the Prosser EAA chapter as well as the Richland chapter.
- IX There again needs to be a sign-up sheet with dates for the purchase of Saturday morning donuts. The chapter still has an account with "Don's Donuts and Julie's

Java."

- X There was no technical counselor report because we have no technical counselor.
- XI Tom McMahon gave a project report involving his purchase of a motor glider kit. It is a Xenos training glider with a 1-26 glide ratio. It has two place, side by side seating, 46 foot wing span, and a 80-120 horsepower VW or Jabiru engine.
- XII For the good of the order was presented next.
 - A. Virgil gave his Garmin tee shirt to Greg McGuire.
 - B. There was only 1 calendar left out of 40 sold. This calendar was given away by a drawing and Virgil won the calendar with winning number 441970.
- XIII The 50-50 raffle was won by Steve Sunquist with ticket number 441969. He received \$30.00.
- XIV The meeting was adjourned.
- XV The evening's program was given by Rob Peterson, airport manager. He gave an update on the resurfacing of the Alpha taxiway, approaches, signs, and lighting. This rehabilitation project will start in the middle of April and culminate in October.

Submitted by Secretary Dennis L. Franz